


 

 

The proposal for rezoning to a ‘Residential Care Facility for the Elderly’ is in 

accordance with the County Development Plan policy on ‘Health, Care and 

Development’ which states: 

 

‘Having regard to the ‘ageing’ of the Irish population, in addition to health care 

facilities, there is a growing need for the provision of specific residential and day care 

facilities for the elderly. The Council recognises that the provision of residential / day 

care and nursing homes is an essential community requirement and that this area is 

underdeveloped in this County.’ 

 

CD18 ‘To facilitate the development and improvement of new and existing residential 

and day care facilities throughout the County.’ 

 

The location of lands at Kilmullen Farm are ideal for the development of a new 

‘Residential Care Facility for the Elderly’ to cater for the future demands in population 

growth from the immediate area of north Wicklow. 

  

The lands are served with vehicular access from the public road network at this 

location, which is to a reasonably high standard due to the Druids Glen Hotel & Golf 

Resort entrance nearby. There is an existing shuttle bus service to and from the 

hotel and frequent use of local taxi services in the area. There is an existing 

electricity and gas supply together with mains water available close to the lands. 

 

The preliminary census 2022 results show we have a population of 5.1 million in 

April 2022, an increase of 7.6% from census 2016. All counties show population 

growth. There has been a net inward migration of more than 190,000. There is a rise 

in those aged 65 and over. Now 15% of the total population. There were 768,900 

persons living in Ireland aged 65 and over in April 2022. This is an increase from 

13.3% to 15.1% of the total a volume increase of 139,100. 

 

In a study undertaken by a psychologist David Radar at the University of 

Hertfordshire, the five areas of most concern to those entering care facilities are - 

cost, level of care, staffing and location in the context that it being near loved ones 

for other family members to access. 

 

We hope that this information further reassures you that the lands at Kilmullen are an 

excellent option in terms of location for those requiring a care facility in years to 

come. 
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